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Willerby Carr Lane 

Pr imary School  

Carr Lane, Willerby, Hull, HU10 6JT 

Telephone: 01482 653388  

Email: admin@carrlaneprimary.net 

Twitter: @WCLPS 
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Returning to School in 
style on 8

th
 March 

 

We are really looking forward 
to welcoming all our little 
friends back to school next 
Monday.  It will be a real boost 
for everyone.  And to add to 
the spirit of celebration and 
optimism, we are looking 
forward to seeing everyone 
dressed up to celebrate our 
delayed World Book Day.  
Even our school dog, Albert, 
said he is looking forward to 

getting in character ...  last 
time he came as the wolf from 
Little Red Riding Hood, 
although, to be honest,  he 
struggled a bit trying to look 
fierce and menacing!! 

I’m sure that Google can 
provide lots of inspiration, but 
you can also check out our 
previous year’s World Book 
Days in our school Flickr Photo 
Albums: 

2020:  https://www.flickr.com/
photos/165477203@N02/
albums/72157713367948631  

2019:  https://www.flickr.com/
photos/165477203@N02/
albums/72157707403558964 

 

Please do not forget to wrap 
up warm under your costumes 
and have warm coats, scarves, 
hats and gloves for playtime. 

Not only is it the beginning of 
March, but classroom windows 
will continue to remain open as 
part of the recommended 
Covid safety measures to 
ensure good ventilation. 

“Welcome Back Everyone!” says Albert. 

Albert dressed up as the ‘menacing’ Wolf  

from Little Red Riding Hood !! 

World Book Day 2019 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/165477203@N02/albums/72157713367948631
https://www.flickr.com/photos/165477203@N02/albums/72157713367948631
https://www.flickr.com/photos/165477203@N02/albums/72157713367948631
https://www.flickr.com/photos/165477203@N02/albums/72157713367948631
https://www.flickr.com/photos/165477203@N02/albums/72157707403558964
https://www.flickr.com/photos/165477203@N02/albums/72157707403558964
https://www.flickr.com/photos/165477203@N02/albums/72157707403558964
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Covid Secure 

Measures 

 

Whilst we are all looking 

forward to all children coming 

back to school as well as the 

gradual easing of lockdown, 

now is not the time to let down 

our guard.  Whilst case 

numbers have been falling 

during lockdown, we are still in 

the middle of a pandemic 

which is not stopping anytime 

soon and the virus is still 

prevalent in our community.  

During lockdown, we managed 

to open up to approximately 

160 children of critical workers 

and vulnerable children every 

day,  We managed to do this 

during January and February 

without any bubbles ‘popping’.  

However, we are aware of 

people within our community 

who did contract covid during 

this time.  It is essential that 

everyone follows government 

guidance and remains extra 

vigilant. 

 

All the arrangements that were 

in place before the Christmas 

Holiday remain in place.  This 

includes: 

 Staggered start and 

finish times. 

 The Year Group Bubbles 

are maintained  

 Enhanced hygiene, 

cleaning  

 Increased ventilation—

wrap up warm! 

 School uniform as usual - 

but trainers allowed to 

encourage more active 

playtimes 

 Come to school in PE Kit 

on your PE day 

The contingency arrangements 

for home learning will remain in 

place for those isolating and 

should a Bubble have to close.  

As before, if anyone in a 

household is displaying 

symptoms and/or waiting the 

results of a Covid test, pupils 

MUST NOT COME TO 

SCHOOL.  

The safe systems of working 

we have in place, together with 

our local response protocol and 

incidence management 

system, will ensure we 

continue to work together to 

minimise the impact of Covid-

19 on both pupils and staff.  It 

is also down to us as staff, 

children, parents and 

community to do everything we 

can to reduce our risk of 

transmission outside of school.  

I would urge everyone in our 

community to follow the 

national Hands, Face, Space 

directions in our daily lives, 

including when gathering 

outside school, at drop off and 

pick up times.  

As before Christmas, we 
request that that those 
collecting or dropping off 
children wear a face covering.  

It would be sensible to bear in 
mind the advice to “presume 
everyone we meet could be 
Covid positive” when coming 
onto the school site.  

We have all pulled together to 
keep our community members 
safe over the past year.  We 
are now hopefully in the last 
leg and need to keep doing our 
utmost to keep each other 
safe.  

In the interests of transparency, 

our full risk assessments are 

available for you to inspect on 

our website :  

https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.

org.uk/remote-learning-and-

covid-secure-operations/ 

SOCIAL DISTANCING IS DESIGNED TO 

STOP THE SPREAD OF COVID 19  

 
This includes at the entrances to the 

school.  
 

PLEASE SPREAD OUT , AVOID 

CONGREGATING AND SOCIALISING 

AND LEAVE THE SITE PROMPTLY 

https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.org.uk/remote-learning-and-covid-secure-operations/
https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.org.uk/remote-learning-and-covid-secure-operations/
https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.org.uk/remote-learning-and-covid-secure-operations/
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 All entrances and exits will be open (No parents are permitted to use the car park – they 
will not be allowed through) 

 All children to arrive at school between 8.30am and 9.00am  

 Parents/ carers are asked to spread their arrival times out between 8.30am and 9.00am to 
avoid congestion  

 No parents/carers are allowed to enter any part of the school building including the office.   

 Gates will be locked straight after 9.00am  

 All classrooms (except for Years 3 and 6) have an external door from their classroom 
directly to the outside.   Children in all of these classes are to enter via their external 
classroom door directly into their classroom.  

 Year 3 children only, are to enter via the normal year 3 doorway   

 Year 6 children only, are to enter via the normal Year 4-6 doorway  

 Parents must drop off and leave the school site promptly.  They are requested to wear a 
face mask on the school site. They must not congregate on site or by the school gates.  

 Only 1 parent/ carer should accompany their child to/from school 

 KS2 children arriving unaccompanied must not arrive early and must enter directly into 
class  

 Parents late for drop off will only be allowed to enter via the pedestrian gate at the front of 
the school.  They will need to report via the office. 

Reminder of our Staggered Operation of School 

Morning drop off 

Afternoon pick up   

 Children in EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2 must be picked up by an adult as per normal.  

 Children in Years 3 to 6 may make their own way home, at their designated leaving time, 
as per normal.  

 Parents should arrive according to the staggered collection time.  

 Parents must socially distance whilst on site and leave the school site promptly.  They 
must not congregate or socialise on site. They are requested to wear a face mask on the 
school site. 

 Year 3 and Year 6 children will leave at 3.20pm from their normal entrance 

 Children in other year groups have a staggered collection time. 

Year Group Collection Time Drop-off/ Collection Point 

EYFS 3.00-3.10 Classroom door 

Year 1 3.10-3.20 Classroom door 

Year 2 3.10-3.20 Classroom door 

Year 3 3.20 Year 3 external door 

Year 4 3.20-3.30 Classroom door 

Year 5 3.20-3.30 Classroom door 

Year 6 3.20 Year 6 external door 
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Red Nose Day is back on Friday 19th March and after a funny old 12 months, we’re more than 
ready for a giggle! 

 

To make sure everyone stays safe, we’ll be following the latest Covid-19 guidelines.  That 
means some of our events might look a little bit different.  But rest assured, we’ve still got lots of 
laughs in store. 

 

Here’s what we have planned: 

 

 Non-uniform day – to come dressed in one of the Disney Pixar T-shirt or something red 

 Each class to hold a quiz 

 Each class to hold a joke competition (prize for best joke) – ask your teacher which day 
you will be holding this 

 Colouring templates to be sent in and we will put them on Twitter 

 Design your own Comic Relief Nose – make it really unusual 

 Colour in a ‘Share a Smile’ Poster that will be sent home – make it as colourful as 
possible, put it in your window at home and give someone a smile, send it into school for 
us to share with the school – we can’t make the country smile without you! 

 

Due to Covid-19 unfortunately we cannot accept cash donations into school.  Please make 
donations directly to Comic Relief at: https://donation.comicrelief.com. 

 

Enjoy your Nose Safely 

Buying a Red Nose is a simple and easy way to help change lives here in the UK and around 
the world.  Because of Covid-19 we want to make sure everyone can enjoy their Nose in the 
safest way possible. 

 

Here are some tips on how best to enjoy your Nose safely: 

 Only bring one Nose to school 

 Wash your hands regularly – especially before and after using your Nose 

 Ensure your Nose is kept in a safe and clean place when not in use 

 Follow a one nose per Nose rule 

 

We really appreciate your support and hope that you’ll have fun helping raise lots of money for 
Red Nose Day.  

https://donation.comicrelief.com
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Willerby Parish Council have invited us to 
submit 2 children’s designed signs for road 
safety messages, to be sited under the 20 
mph signs on Carr Lane. 

We are inviting all children in school to submit 
an entry and the school council will choose 
the two winning designs. 

The design requirements are that: 

 

 "Entries must fill a full A4 piece of paper in 
landscape and must be as bold as possible and 
very colourful to stand out to drivers, based 
around a Road Safety message/theme" 

 

All entries should be reach 
the school by Monday 22nd 
March.  

Original paper designs can 
be posted into a special 
collection box outside the 
school office  

High resolution/ quality 
photos can be sent via 
email. 

 

Please have a go! Help 
persuade people to drive 
safely and see your sign on 
Carr Lane! 

Spring Term Parents’ Evening was originally scheduled for the last week of term.   

Given that your children will have only been back in school for 2 weeks prior to that, we are 

postponing the parents evening until the 4th week back after the Easter break.  They will 

therefore be arranged for the week beginning 3rd May (although not on the 3rd because that is a 

Bank Holiday!) 

The meetings will take place online as they did during the Autumn Term via the Teachers 2 
Parents system.  Further details will follow closer to the date. 

Don’t Be a Clown...SLOW DOWN ! 
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Want to see more of 

what goes on at 

WCLPS? 

Then find and follow us on the 

internet: 

School Website: packed with 

information: 

https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.

org.uk/  

 

Or follow us on Twitter: 

@WCLPS 

@WCLPSEYFS 

@WCLPSYear1 

@WCLPSYear 2 etc. 

 

Or, look at our photo albums on 

flickr:  

htpps://www.flickr.com/photos/

165477203@N02/   

 

 

 

 

 

Or, watch our videos on Vimeo. 

Go to https://vimeo.com/  and 

search for WCLPS, or go direct 

to: 

https://vimeo.com/manage/sho

wcases/5676289  

 

 
With best wishes 

from Mr Smith & the 
whole staff team. 

AFTER... 

NO PARKING 

NO WAITING 

NO EXCUSES  

https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.org.uk/
https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.org.uk/
htpps://www.flickr.com/photos/165477203@N02/
htpps://www.flickr.com/photos/165477203@N02/
https://vimeo.com/
https://vimeo.com/manage/showcases/5676289
https://vimeo.com/manage/showcases/5676289
https://vimeo.com/manage/albums/5676289
https://www.flickr.com/people/165477203@N02/

